AFA Notification No. 33 – Rule Clarifications –Clarification re Role of Regional Representative in approval of Competitions ,Training in the Ring and how Title Points are awarded in incomplete or cancelled Competitions .

1. Regional representatives role in approval of Competition formats.

The AFA Committee determined that it was desirable to clarify what the AFA Regional Representative was required to approve for a competition. The Committee noted that the approval process was covered by Section 1.3 of the Rules. Under the Rules the Representative is required to approve BOTH the format AND race schedule for the competition. Approval of the format includes approval of Teams within each Division (Division splits); seed and breakout times ; format of racing ; scoring and how ties are to be broken. Approval of the racing schedule includes the running order. Approval of the running order involves check of allocation of teams to lanes and reasonableness of running frequency for teams and avoidance of back to back racing by the same Club where ever possible. 

2. Training in the ring.

The Committee has been asked to clarify whether “training in the ring” extends to issues of coaching a handler on such matters as when to release the dog or where to stand. The Committee has confirmed that the Rules re training in the ring relate to training of the dog only and does not extend to people giving advise to team members. Training in the ring is only permitted during the warm up period of races.

3. Title Points allocation in incomplete or cancelled competitions.

The Committee had been asked to clarify situation as to whether title points should be issued for all completed races in a incomplete competition or whether they should only be issued up to the last completed round robin – same as Competition points. The Committee concluded that title points should be awarded for all completed race and not only for completed round robins. The rule for competition points only being awarded for completed round robins was necessary to ensure all teams in a Division were treated equally. This concern however does not arise for title points. 

The Committee also addressed the situation regarding title points for any races completed at a totally cancelled competition – i.e. where a competition had to be cancelled before a single round robin was completed. Under the AFA Rules a cancelled competition has in effect not taken place and in these circumstances no title points can be awarded. 

4. Update of Stewards Info Pack on Web

There has been an update of the Stewards Information pack on the web and the document should now be more user friendly and focused only on issues dealing with Stewarding. The Committee is working on an update of the Timekeepers Information Pack and hopes to have that available shortly.

